OL Area Cable Advisory Council

Minutes 4/10/14

Old Lyme Area Cable Advisory Council

10 April 2014
Old Lyme Town Hall, 52 Lyme Street, Old Lyme
Minutes
Present: Peter Sielman, Cathy Frank, Tim Devlin, Russ Gomes; John Bairos and Lynn Perry from Comcast.     Absent: Pam Munro, Gary Mezzi

Call to Order 
Chairman Peter Sielman called the meeting to order at 7:32pm.

Approval of Minutes
A motion was made by Peter, seconded by Cathy, to approve the minutes of January 9, 2014. Motion passed.
  

Treasurer’s Report
Cathy reported current bank balances of $17,920.06 (checking $356.47; savings $17,563.59). Peter gave the checkbook to Cathy.
Statewide Video Council Report
Russ Gomes missed the most recent Statewide meeting because he was incorrectly informed that the meeting was cancelled due to a snowstorm. Russ will confer with Peter to be connected with Statewide Council representatives.
Comcast Report
John Bairos distributed a new Channel line-up. He received a request through Peter for new service to a residence in Salem and Comcast was able to make the connection.
Public Access Report

Lynn Perry held an Open House in December. New equipment at the Old Lyme studio means that more shows can originate from Old Lyme. An updated graphics board has also been installed for use with programs produced in the studio.
Lynn continues to provide general and specialized training, and has a number of parent-child teams who use the studio. The minimum age to use the Comcast equipment is 18.

There are currently 8 regular/permanent users of the Old Lyme studio, and an additional four who are not consistent monthly users.

Peter asked how we can do a better job of promoting Public Access. Cathy suggesting reaching out to Sophia Harvey, a former Council scholarship winner, who is studying film at NYU. Sophia recently contacted Cathy for community contact information so she can arrange to film in Old Lyme.
Members concurred that Cathy should ask Sophia if the Advisory Council can produce

a public access program about her & her film. Cathy will follow up.

Old Business
Pegpetia Funds 
No further discussion on the grant funds being absorbed into the state’s General Fund.

John said there are a few bills in committee that would restore funds to the Pegpetia program but it is too soon to know if any will be considered by the legislature in this session.

Cathy was concerned that Advisory Council bank balances could be subject to a legislative/executive order. It was determined that the Council would have advance notice of any plans to disband or reorganize Cable Advisory Councils.

Correspondence to Council municipalities regarding vacancies

Cathy wrote to the First Selectmen/School Board chairs of East Haddam, Haddam, and Lyme

on behalf of the Council, asking that they name representatives to the Council. No replies were received.

Members thought it would be helpful if we could recommend volunteers to be appointed. Tim will follow up with Lyme; Peter will follow up with East Haddam.
New Business
Annual Report (2013) filed with PURA

Cathy filed the Annual Report online. The Annual Report consists of a financial report for the calendar year and copies of meeting minutes from that year. Annual Reports are accessible via the PURA website.

2014 Scholarships

Members had no idea why no scholarship applications were received. We will discuss again at the July meeting in Salem. Funds could be carried over to the next year so a larger scholarship could be offered. 
Comcast/Time Warner merger

Hearings on the proposed merger took place yesterday. John believes a merger, if approved, would have no impact on service in the Old Lyme Council area or in Connecticut. Tim commented that similar mergers have resulted in enhanced services.
Other Business
Old Lyme customer reports problem with “net neutrality” when streaming Netflix through Comcast. Comcast Tech Support not helpful
Cathy explained the complaint she received from an Old Lyme subscriber who was unable to stream Netflix with his new Comcast connection.

She will provide his contact information to John, who will arrange for a technician to look into

the problem.

John and Peter concurred that net neutrality is not involved.

Peter reported that the problem he had been having with intermittent service and drop outs seems to have been resolved within the last month. 
Public Comment 
None

Adjournment
A motion was made by Cathy to adjourn at 8:25pm

Cathy Frank

4/11/14
1

